SPECIAL MEETING

February 22, 2021
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Jon Skelton on Monday, February 22, 2021 at 4:00 P.M. at the City/Town Center held via Zoom:
ROLL CALL:
Present:  
Supervisors - Anttila, Skelton, Kippley (Zoom); Clerk-Knaus; Treasurer-Gross, Foreman-Niemi; 
             Absent:             
Others Present:  Todd Koneczny, Miles Jensen, Doug Gregor, Wayne Thuringer, Jeff Anderson, 

  Shannon Sweeney, Norma Jean Jofs, Becky Lammi, Dave Worshek, Talicia Honkola
1.  Todd Koneczny presented information regarding the February 17, 2021 Joint Water Project Meeting.  He discussed the leasing and legislative process.  The purpose of this meeting is to take action and move the project in a direction.  Anderson indicated legislation would allow St. Louis County to enter into a 40 year lease but the details of the lease are up to the two parties.  Skelton gave a history of the water committee being afraid of leasing and after hearing from Cerkvenik and Anderson the committee is now comfortable with leasing the land for the intake site.  Skelton indicated the risk is low according to Cerkvenik and Anderson and this is what they recommend.  Very good information was presented to the committee and is but minds at ease.  Sweeney explained the rate study and results.   Sweeney explained rates can be phased to customers.  Sweeney is recommending Rate 1A because it is better for both the Township and City to have this rate structure.  Skelton would like to see rates from other local communities.  Anttila and Skelton both like Lake Mine as the preferred intake site.  
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO MOVE FORWARD WITH THE EMBARRASS LAKE MINE PIT INTAKE AND TO SEEK LEGISLATIVE AUTHORITY FOR AN EXTENDED LEASE TERM WITH ST. LOUIS COUNTY AND EXTENSION OF BONDING REQUIREMENTS FROM THE 2018 LEGISLATIVE SESSION.  AYES 3, NAYES 0; MOTION CARRIED
2.  The Board discussed the LRIP Grant Application and reviewed the projected cost of $2,431,411.80 and budget impacts.  The maximum grant amount is 1,250,000.00.  The project cost can be reduced by shortening the width of the shoulders.  By reducing the shoulder width, an EIS will not be required which will also reduce the cost of the project.  

IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANNTILA DIRECTING CLERK KNAUS TO MOVE FORWARD WITH SUBMITTING THE LRIP GRANT APPLICATION.  AYES 3, NAYES 0; MOTION CARRIED
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 5:30 P.M.  AYES 3, NAYES 0; MOTION CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

______________________________________ 
____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
                           Jon Skelton, Chairman 
